
 VILLAGE OF NEW HYDE PARK 

OFFICIAL REPORT  -  SUMMER  2019 

Village Hall: 354-0022   www.vnhp.org     DPW: 354-0064 

Mayor’s Letter to the Residents 

Dear Neighbors, 

 Reading the following pages of the Summer 2019 Village Newsletter provides a glimpse 

of some of the things that make New Hyde Park, “a great place to live”; and the great people in 

New Hyde Park who make it so. 

 For instance, thanks to Cultural Commissioner Lisa Miranda, we had four great shows this 

summer at Memorial Park - except for two that were brought indoors to Marcus Christ Hall due 

to the weather.  I particularly enjoyed the John Fogerty Project that rocked Marcus Christ Hall 

with sounds from the bayou.  We are so grateful to Maspeth Savings Bank for sponsoring one of 

these great shows, as they have done for many years. 

 We had another great summer recreation program for 146 of our youngsters at Memorial 

Park.  Thanks to our camp counselors for the great work they did keeping these young kids     

happy, active, and safe.   

 As the summer winds down, we also say goodbye to the summer help at DPW.  The summer 

DPW crew play an important role in filling in for the regular DPW crew so they can take well        

deserved vacations, as well as providing additional labor to tackle some of the seasonal maintenance 

work that needs to be done each year.  Not to mention the outstanding job our regular DPW crew 

does for us day in and day out:  rain, snow, or shine.  We were delighted to see our new street cleaner 

put into service this season. 

 We had an opportunity to share a poignant evening with Don Barbieri’s family as we          

dedicated a plaque for Don in the Village court room.  The plaque with Don’s picture hangs behind 

the place he used to sit at Board meetings and serves as a reminder of Don’s love of the Village and 

his compassion for its residents. 

 We also honored the memory of another long time resident and Trustee, Florence Lisanti.  

Like Don, Florence loved New Hyde Park and worked tirelessly for the community she called home.   

 There are so many other people who make New Hyde Park so special, which is why Janet 

Bevers and Rich Pallisco have been working so hard to put our Community Day together.  Since the 

3rd Track Project has nixed this year’s Street Fair on Jericho Turnpike, we thought we’d take the party 

to the park.  We’re looking forward to a more intimate setting where we can stroll through Memorial 

Park, enjoy the festivities, and meet up with neighbors you know and some you don’t.  A great place 

to meet people like yourself; people who makes New Hyde Park: “a great place to live.”  

Sincerely, 

 

Lawrence J. Montreuil 

Mayor, Village of New Hyde Park 
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                                   LIRR MAINLINE PROJECT UPDATE 

   

          Mayor Montreuil remarked in his July 21st Mayor’s Letter to the Residents, that  

“we’ve been working on the railroad, all the live long day.”   Covert Avenue construction 

is now over 50% complete, the  demolition of 115 New Hyde Park Road is complete and a 

temporary parking lot has been constructed, New Hyde Park Road utility relocation continues, and the 

New Hyde Park Road water drainage retention basin construction has been initiated. Since the closing of 

Covert Avenue on April 15th, the Board has been working with the MTA and 3TC day in and day out.  

That said, our residents have also endured and experienced many adverse effects as a result of all the  

construction.  The Village Board wants to take this opportunity to thank residents for their patience and 

for being actively involved in this process and raising issues as they occur.  You are our eyes and ears!  

Rest assured, the Village Board continues to work on issues as they surface and continues to work with 

the MTA, 3TC, Nassau County, and surrounding Villages in planning & coordinating future  construction 

mitigation activities.  These continuous communications include weekly telecommunication meetings 

with 3TC, monthly project meetings with the MTA, and almost daily emails and phone calls.    We ask 

residents to please continue to pay attention to telephone voicemail blasts and to check the Village      

website for project updates: http://www.vnhp.org and more importantly, the LIRR Expansion website at 

https://lirrexpansion.com.   For problems and concerns, we urge you to reach out to the 3rd Track     

Construction (3TC) Hotline at (516) 203-4955 or via email: communityoutreach@lirrexpansion.com.  

You may also copy Mayor Montreuil (mayor@vnhp.org) and Tr. Rainer Burger (rburger@vnhp.org) on 

the email so they are aware of your concerns.   

 

Covert Ave Construction: Overall, the Covert Avenue construction remains on track with the scheduled    

re-opening in October 2019.  The tracks are being raised, the pits on both the North and South side have 

been dug, undergrade drainage is being installed, retaining walls are in place, and the new bridge supports 

and infrastructure are progressing well.  Looking at the pictures below, you can already see the exterior 

façade wall being installed.  By the time you receive this Newsletter, the “push” of the new bridge,   

scheduled to take place Friday, August 23 through early Monday morning August 26, will be complete.  

This is a significant milestone in the completion of the Covert Avenue Undergrade Crossing Project.   

 

Excavation on Covert Avenue continues.  New      

retaining walls and drainage are being installed.    

One of the three sections needed to construct the 

new bridge at Covert Avenue has been installed. 

http://www.vnhp.org/
https://lirrexpansion.com/
mailto:communityoutreach@lirrexpansion.com
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Covert Avenue Detour Plan: The Village continues to analyze the traffic flow and adjust the detour plan as  

necessary.  Unfortunately, this takes time because any changes need to be reviewed by traffic engineers, and 

reviewed and approved by the County. The Village Board initiated changes since the original implementation 

of the April 15th closure which include: 

 Relocation of Covert Avenue roadway closure barriers from 5th and Covert Avenues to     

Stewart and Covert Avenues avoiding a steady stream of vehicles travelling down 5th and 6th 

Avenues.   

 Adjustment of the barriers on Covert and Stewart Avenues, eliminating a dangerous situation 

of vehicles traveling into oncoming traffic to make a left onto Stewart Avenue. 

 Adjustment of the signal timing on Covert and 1st Avenue as well as an adjustment and       

synchronization of traffic signals at South 12th Street and Ingraham Lane on Jericho        

Turnpike. 

 Installation of Stop Signs on South 12th Street to slow down traffic and the removal of parking 

spots at Jericho Tpke. and South 12th Street to facilitate right turns onto Jericho Turnpike. 

 
While the intention of the Detour Plan was to channel away traffic from our local side streets, South 12th  

Street traffic unfortunately has been impacted and resulted in continuous traffic, especially during peak rush 

hours.  At times, traffic jams have been created when the LIRR Crossing Gates are down for an extended 

period of time as a result of signal or other LIRR operations issues.  We have been working with 3TC and 

the Village engineering firm VERTEX to consider some traffic mitigation options.  As highlighted in the  

Mayor’s letter dated July 21st, some options being evaluated include: 

 

 No through traffic northbound on South 12th Street from Stewart Avenue 

 No through trucking signs on South 12th Street 

 Speed bumps on South 12th Street 

 No left turn from South 12th Street to 2nd and 3rd Avenues 

 Creating two turning lanes on South 12th Street at Jericho Turnpike 

 Temporary traffic signal on South 12th Street at the railroad crossing to further control the 

traffic flow 
 As we look at options, we are also trying to evaluate the unintended consequences.  Like water, traffic flows 

the path of least resistance.  Solving one problem could create another problem downstream. With the      

increased traffic flow on South 12th Street, our residents have witnessed several close calls with vehicles and 

pedestrians, as motorist “roll through” stop signs and play a game of “Russian Roulette” with other           

motorists as they race to work, to the train, or just want to beat the train to get over the tracks.  Again, the 

Village thanks everyone who has submitted pictures and videos of these dangerous situations.  The Village 

has reached out to the Nassau County Police Department to enforce the traffic flow at South 12th Street.  At 

the July 18th Board meeting, Inspector Musetich, Commanding Officer of the 3rd Precinct, reported that over 

45 traffic tickets were written and enforcement will continue.  We ask all residents to be mindful and obey 

the traffic laws throughout the Village.   

 

New Hyde Park Road Construction & 2nd Avenue Detour:  With Covert Avenue construction coming to 

an end this fall, 3TC has begun ramping up construction and utility relocation work at New Hyde Park Road 

and the surrounding area.  This unfortunately does not come without problems.  In the last Newsletter, we 

expressed the Village’s frustration and impact of unannounced lane restrictions on New Hyde Park Road.  

The Village Board addressed this with 3TC in the Spring.  For the most part, for the months of May thru     

mid-July things have been going well.  In fact, we were able to work with 3TC to delay the closure of 2nd 

Avenue between Herkomer Street and New Hyde Park Road for two weeks, so that proper notification could 

go out to the public.   
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This included collaborating on a press  

release as well as 3TC agreeing to put  

fliers in mailboxes along impacted streets 

and on the windshield of commuter cars.  

This delay also allowed the work permit 

to be updated as it incorrectly reflected 

the  timing of the 2nd Avenue closure.   

The Detour Plan shown routes traffic 

from 2nd Avenue onto Herkomer Street, 

then to Plaza Avenue and then to New 

Hyde Park Road. This plan also included 

the opening of a new Temporary       

Commuter Lot in the previous location of 

the 115 New Hyde Park Road Storage 

facility. This Temporary Parking Lot was 

created for commuters and replaces 1 for 

1 the parking spaces lost from the closure 

of 2nd Avenue. 

That said, in late July and early August, the Village again experienced an unannounced closure at Plaza and 

Clinch Avenues.  The Village Board immediately notified 3TC and the MTA that this is unacceptable - not 

only because our residents were not properly notified, but because the New Hyde Park Fire Department was 

also not notified which presents a serious safety issue as it impedes their response to emergencies.  The     

Village informed 3TC and the MTA that our residents are losing faith in the management of the project’s     

subcontractors, which will in turn impact their Quarterly Survey Rating and Incentive Bonus.  We encourage 

every resident to complete this survey when released.  Also, please pay attention to and routinely check the 

Village website and the LIRR Expansion website for project updates and alerts.  The Village Board and staff 

do our best to get project notifications on the Village website as quickly as possible.   

 

 The Village Board along with VERTEX (the Village’s Engineering Consultant Firm) have completed its  

review of the New Hyde Park Road Construction Drawings.  This construction package includes a 2- lane 

temporary roadway structure permitting vehicle traffic to continue flowing North and South on New Hyde 

Park Road.  In late June, 3TC made a strong push to change the design and completely close New Hyde Park 

Road….eliminating the temporary roadway.  3TC believed that they could possibly save approximately 5 

months from the 25-month construction schedule.  Both Nassau County and Garden City consented to the 

closure.  However, after a more detailed analysis by Trustee Rainer Burger and Mayor Lawrence Montreuil 

and a working session with 3TC and the MTA, the Village denied the request.   For one, a schedule to show 

the time savings was not presented.  Secondly, it was identified that the schedule savings did not include the 

necessary LIRR schedule/shutdown operations to perform the work in the Right of Way.  Incorporating the 

schedule/shutdown operations would reduce the schedule savings to only about three - four months.  Lastly, a 

review of the Traffic Analysis diverted an untenable amount of traffic onto our residential streets, more than 

we are already experiencing with the closure of Covert Avenue.  As Mayor Montreuil explained in his July 

21st Mayor’s Letter to Residents, in its simplest form, six lanes for traffic is always better than four!   The 

best mitigation efforts we could put forward still could not adequately protect our neighborhood from the 

wave of traffic. We will continue to closely monitor and work with 3TC to keep the project moving forward 

as well as look at other possible alternatives to accelerate the schedule. 
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Rodent Control Plan:  The Village continues to monitor rodent control and abatement throughout the LIRR 

Right of Way and construction area, and have once again, requested that additional traps be added.  3TC       

responded in June by adding a total of 24 traps: 8 at New Hyde Park Train Station; 4 along 2nd Avenue; 4 along 

3rd Avenue, east of Covert; and 6 along 3rd Ave, west of Covert.  Residents are asked to help with rodent     

control by putting garbage in containers with lids and not leaving garbage outside loose or in plastic bags.                        

                                     This is very important, especially during the summer months.             

Utility Poles:  As noted in the July 21st Mayor’s letter, the Mayor and the Village Board  has expressed their 

concerns with the installation of large utility poles along the railroad.  These poles are massive, an eyesore, and 

out of character for our Village.  The Village included language in the Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) 

that required the MTA to explore the feasibility of burying utility lines in New Hyde Park. The MTA            

responded eventually that it was not feasible, citing construction delays and an increased cost of $150,000,000 

to bury all utilities.  The Village had been asking for renderings of the poles and placement locations.  These 

were  eventually provided in July 2019.  We see now that the poles they plan to erect are 100’ and 120’ high.  

Please see the highlighted pole in the drawing below and you can compare them to the existing poles.  This is 

very alarming and it is the Board’s view that these large poles will greatly diminish the suburban character of 

our village.  The Village Board has met with the MTA Project Executive and requested more information about 

these poles.  The Village is considering all options with regards to the proposed utility poles.  In addition, we 

are evaluating the Environmental Impact Statement and have also solicited the service of VERTEX to review 

the design, documentations, and options available to the Village.  We urge our residents to reach out to our 

Senator, local Legislator, Assemblymen, and the 3TC Hotline at 516 203-4955 to voice their concern. 

Electrical Substation:  A number of residents have been asking for the status of the reconstruction of the  

Electrical Substation at South 9th and 3rd Ave.  The original schedule showed a 30% Design to be released in 

April 2019 with a 60% design in July 2019.  During a July 2019 meeting with the MTA, it was noted that the 

original design for the Electrical Substation was scrapped by the MTA and is currently under re-design.  The 

Village Board understands that the redesign actually reduces the size of the substation both in height and in foot 

print.  No date was provided by 3TC and the MTA for the submission of the design package.  The latest      

construction schedule shows the Electrical Substation construction to start in the 3rd Quarter of 2020. 



Plaque Dedication for Trustee Donald Barbieri 

     In June, a plaque dedication was held in the Board Room at 

Village Hall to commemorate and honor the life and the legacy 

of Trustee Donald Barbieri.  Immediate family, close friends, 

and Village family gathered as Mayor Lawrence Montreuil and 

Deputy Mayor Donna Squicciarino unveiled the beautiful 

plaque. The wall behind Don’s seat in the Board Room was 

chosen as the site that will forever mark Don’s legacy as a    

Village Trustee, Community Advocate, and Friend to all in the 

community.  A bench in one of Don’s favorite places, Memorial 

Park, was also dedicated in his memory. 

     After the presentation, many guests shared a personal story 

about Don.  It was a beautiful event to celebrate a beautiful life.  

All residents are welcome to come into the Board Room at   

Village Hall and see the beautiful plaque which reads:   

Mayor Lawrence J. Montreuil with the Barbieri 

Family: Daughters Angella & Marielena, Mom 

Audrey, Brother Craig, and Sisters Diane and Susan.   
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   Donald Barbieri, Village Trustee  2001 - 2018 

For his untiring efforts that made positive changes in people’s lives throughout our    

Village and beyond, despite enduring significant and unrelenting physical hardships, 

and without complaints but with great cheer, he served as a model to his colleagues and 

the community he lead, and through his actions and cheerful attitude demonstrated the 

meaning of Courage, Grace and Passion.  His smile and kind heart will be dearly 

missed, but his many accomplishments and his impact to the Village of New Hyde Park 

will endure. 

                         CALLNG ALL VETERANS  

                        The American Legion Ernie Pyle Post 1089 

                       New Hyde Park Needs You! 

    The American Legion was chartered and incorporated by Congress in 1919 as a patriotic veterans 

organization. It is the nation’s largest wartime veterans service organization.  The American Legion is 

committed to the sponsorship of many programs in our communities that advocate patriotism and 

honor, promoting strong national security, and continued devotion to our fellow service members and 

veterans.   Many of the programs, such as Boys State and Children and Youth Support and Mentor our 

Youth.  The American Legion’s success depends entirely on active membership, participation and 

volunteerism. The organization belongs to the people it serves and the communities in which it 

thrives.  This is where YOU come in.   

     The American Legion in New Hyde Park is in dire need of membership.  The current membership 

is aging and consists of veterans primarily from World War II, Vietnam, and Korea.  If you have 

served federal active duty in the United States Armed Forces since December 7, 1941 and have been 

honorably discharged or are still serving - you are eligible for membership in The American Legion!  

Because eligibility dates remain open, all active duty members of the U.S. Armed Forces are eligible 

to join The American Legion at this time, until the date of the end of hostilities as determined by the 

government of the United States.  It is time for our younger generation of war-time veterans to stand 

up, take the flag, and carry on the tradition of the American Legion.   

     Please contact Commander John McGuire at 516-640-2468 to join the American Legion Ernie 

Pyle Post 1089 of New Hyde Park. For more information on the American Legion, please visit https://

www.legion.org.   

 

https://www.legion.org
https://www.legion.org
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Commander John McGuire and members of the Francis 

Lewis ROTC Band salute fallen Veterans at the war   

memorial in the Park.   

Assemblyman Ed Ra, NC Presiding Officer Rich Nicolello, 

Councilman Angelo Ferrara, Councilman D’Urso, Tr. Rich 

Pallisco, Mayor Lawrence Montreuil, NYS Senator Anna 

Kaplan, Tr. Rainer Burger, Councilwoman Lee Seeman.   

Members Mario Obertis, Bill Hothan, Bob Simons, 

and Jim Lutz. 

Officers and members of the New Hyde Park Fire 

Department. 

Nassau County Presiding Officer Richard Nicolello, Tr. 

Rich Pallisco, Tr. Rainer Burger, Deputy Mayor Donna 

Squicciarino, Mayor Lawrence Montreuil, North      

Hempstead Supervisor Judi Bosworth, and NY State     

Senator Anna Kaplan march in the Parade to Village Hall. 

Memorial Day Tribute Parade 

     Memorial Day is a very special day for our community, 

to honor and remember the 55 young men from New Hyde 

Park who died in service to our County.  This year, under 

a bright sunny sky, local elected officials, service groups, 

residents, merchants, and members of the New Hyde Park 

Chamber lined the streets to honor, mourn, and remember 

the New Hyde Park residents who died in wartime. During 

the ceremony, Mayor Lawrence Montreuil read the names 

and addresses of our War Dead, many of whom had just 

graduated New Hyde Park Memorial High School before 

going off to war.   This is a solemn and important day for 

our community and our Country. We thank those who  

attended and invite more residents to join us next year.    



     The Camp Directors and Counselors are 

the heart and soul of this Program.  They    

interact with the children and encourage them 

to participate in all the activities provided. 

Village Parks Manager John Nicastro is very 

pleased with the success of this year’s      

program and with the talented staff. When 

asked for his thoughts, John stated: “The  

Village offers a great children’s summer   

program and we receive a lot of great       

feedback from parents and from the children. 

The kids enjoy playing games and the water 

balloons are their favorite on a hot summer 

day”.  We encourage all residents to consider 

this program next year for their children. 

Look for program details in the 2020 Spring 

Newsletter or on the Village website. 

     Many of the 58 children enrolled in 

the morning session (to the right) took 

their group picture on the baseball field 

with the Counselors in the back row.  

Children in the morning session had 

boundless energy and played organized 

sports, water balloon games on those hot 

summer mornings, board games, and arts 

and crafts under the sun shade. This was 

the only group that had to be moved    

indoors twice due to heavy rain.   

   The group picture of the afternoon 

session (to the left) reflects the large 

number of children that participated.  

With 88 children enrolled, this was 

one of the largest groups we have had 

in a long time.  Many of these children 

graduated out of last years morning 

session and returned again this year. 

     The activities enjoyed by the older 

children included baseball, basketball, 

soccer, lacrosse, and of course, water 

balloon games!   

Parks and Recreation  -  The 2019 Children’s Summer Recreation Program 

From the bottom left: Nicole DeMaria, (Assistant Camp Director), 

Counselors Ashley Rullo and Isabella Torres. From right to left:  Camp 

Director Dylan Savarese, Counselors Michael Dominguez, Michael 

Guglielmo, Douglas Obidienzo, and Kyle Cajigas.     
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Summer Concerts at Memorial Park 

 New Hyde Park Museum   

           Carol Nowakowski, President   |   Mildred M. Tassone, Vice President 

516.515.1837 | nhpmuseum@gmail.com | nhpmuseum.org 

 

     Thank you to everyone who attended the Stars of New Hyde Park held at the Hillside Public Library on  

July 23rd. And, a special thank you to artist Steve Hetzel, who painted the mural in the New Hyde Park      

Village Hall Court Room. The Library is not only a great meeting space to present in, but the number and   

variety of programs is over 700 each year. The Museum appreciates the Library’s invitation to participate in 

their community events programs as well as to present our Museum workshops.  

 

     As mentioned above, Steve Hetzel is the artist who created the 

mural in the Village Court Room in 1981.  Mr. Hetzel has put     

together a really interesting workshop on how he painted the mural, 

the village members he interacted with, world events at the time, 

and why he selected the subjects in the mural. A workshop will be 

scheduled in the Village Hall Court Room in the fall. Through     

Steve’s research on New Hyde Park’s history for the mural, he has 

become very knowledgeable and will discuss the background of the 

mural and the historical past it represents. If you want to know 

when this or other programs will be scheduled, you can go to: 

NewHydeParkMuseum.com/events and sign up for our mailing list.  

 

Upcoming Exhibits 

      The Museum has received some interesting donations of items from the time period around 1900.  The 

Winter exhibit will display some interesting artifacts from this time period.  If you have anything you think 

might be interesting from that era, please go to the Museum home page, click on the link to send a message.  

     The Summer Concerts are always a big hit.  Each show 

typically brings out hundreds of folks eager to enjoy a show 

under a warm summer sky.  This year, we had big crowds at 

the first two shows, even though both shows were moved 

indoors due to inclement weather.  The last two shows were 

equally well attended and went on as planned in Memorial 

Park. Maspeth Federal Savings Bank has been sponsoring a 

concert for many years. This year the Bank sponsored The 

John Fogerty Project held on June 19th.  At the beginning of 

the concert, Maspeth Savings Bank was presented with a 

Certificate of Recognition from the Village Board or their 

generosity and commitment to the community.   

      The summer concert series is organized by Cultural 

Commissioner Lisa Miranda, who strives to bring quality 

family entertainment every summer to the Park.  If your 

business is interested in sponsoring a show next year, please 

contact Lisa Miranda or the Village Clerk’s Office.   

Tr. Rich Pallisco presents a Certificate of Recognition 

to the team from Maspeth Federal Savings Bank. At 

the far right is Lisa Miranda, Cultural Commissioner. 

 

 

mailto:nhpmuseum@gmal.com
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Long and Lean Exercise Class 

     Get ready for the return of Long and Lean adult 

exercise class in September. This one hour exercise 

class includes gentle stretching, Pilates exercise, and 

light weights. Participants should bring an exercise 

mat, a towel, 3-pound weights, and a water bottle. 

Classes will be held September 16th thru November 

25th, every Monday and Thursday, 10:30 - 11:30 

am in the lower level of Village Hall.  This is a free 

program for Village residents.  Non-residents are 

eligible to participate at no charge, pending availa-

bility.  Register on Monday, September 16th, prior 

to the beginning of class. Please call the Village 

Clerk’s Office or visit www.vnhp.org for more    

information. 

Activities at Memorial Park 

      In addition to tennis, basketball, and lacrosse, 

Pickleball and Bocce have been added to the menu 

of games available for play at Memorial Park.   

     Pickleball is a game that combines 

the elements of tennis, badminton, and 

table tennis.  Two or four players use a 

solid paddle to hit a ball, similar to a 

Wiffle Ball, over a net.  It is usually played on a  

solid surface, such as a tennis court.  

      Bocce is played using eight large balls and one 

smaller target ball.  There are four balls per team, 

each of a different color or pattern.  Team members 

toss or roll a team Bocce ball and attempt to get it 

closest to the target ball or to knock the opponent’s 

ball away from the target ball.   

Points are awarded at the con-

clusion of each game. The re-

cently installed Bocce Court is 

located next to the tennis courts 

at the Lincoln Avenue entrance                             

      If you prefer a more traditional game like tennis, 

basketball and lacrosse, don’t forget the Park       

Attendant has all the equipment you need to play.  

Games are available to play every day from morning 

till dusk. Just tell the Park Attendant the game you 

want to play, he will give you the equipment, and 

you’re set to play.  Remember, the Park Attendants 

are there to assist and to help in any way.  

 
     On Wednesday, July 24th the Village welcomed 

a new addition to Memorial Park….A Lion Water 

Fountain. The New Hyde Park Lions Club and The 

New Hyde Park North Lady Lions Club purchased 

the new water fountain and generously donated it to 

our community.  You can find the Lion Water 

Fountain in the ‘kiddie’ park next to the gazebo.      

    The Village thanks everyone who worked to 

make this project a success, especially NHPFD 

Commissioner Mike Stein for volunteering his time 

and talents to install the water fountain.  Be sure to 

bring the kids to Memorial Park and visit the Lion 

Water Fountain.  It’s a great addition to our Park. 

Parks and Recreation 

Instructor Tara Hayes (pictured right) developed a great 

program tailored to the needs and abilities of participants.  

 

Members of the NHP Lions and the NHP North Lady Lions 

Club along with Nassau County Legislator Richard Nicolello 

and Village Trustees Rainer Burger and Rich Pallisco.         
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Zoning Board, Architectural Review Board, and Village Board Public Hearings  

Zoning Board of Appeals: 

August 14, 2019 

 302 South 8th Street - an application was granted to construct a second floor addition to the front of the home 

with a 6’ cantilever into the front yard.   The rest of the addition will be built over the existing first floor which 

exceeds the side yard setback. 

 533 North 6th Street - an application was granted to construct a 340.66 square foot single story rear addition 

which exceeds the permitted lot coverage for this property. 

 561 6th Avenue - an application was granted to construct a full second floor addition with a front and side 

yard cantilever which exceeds the average front yard and side yard setbacks. 

 249 Jericho Turnpike - a request for off-street parking relief was granted for a martial arts studio.  On July 9th, 

the Village Board granted a special use permit for the applicant to operate a martial arts studio. 

Architectural Review Board:  

June 5, 2019 

 402 Brown Place - an application was approved to construct additions to the first and second floor with      

interior alterations. 

July 10, 2019 - Hearing cancelled.  No cases on the docket. 

August 7, 2019  

 516 6th Avenue - an application was granted to build a second story addition that includes 3 bedrooms and 1 

bathroom.  This approval was made contingent to minor changes to material and roof design. 

 812 North 9th Place - an application was granted to demolish an existing house and build a new one family 

house with a one car garage. This approval was made contingent on reducing the cemented area and upon the 

submission of a landscape plan. 

Village Board: Special Use Hearings 

June 20, 2019  

 249 Jericho Tpke - a special use permit was granted for the applicant to teach martial arts at this location. 

August 15, 2019  

 1500 Jericho Tpke. a special use permit was granted to perform alterations for the expansion of a convenience 

store at the Shell Gas Station.    

      SCAM Prevention Seminar 

      Telephone scams are unfortunately on the rise,      

especially targeting the elderly and homebound.  Phone 

scams can include claims of family illness or kidnapping, 

IRS debt, or even prize winnings, all intended to steal 

your money or obtain vital information that can be later 

used to steal your money or your identify.  It is important 

to be aware of this activity and to know what to do if you 

ever receive such a call.      

      POP Officers from the 3rd Precinct have offered to 

conduct a SCAM Prevention Seminar at Marcus Christ 

Community Center in late September or early October. 

At the time of this publication, the date and time has not 

been finalized. So, please check the Village website and/

or the e-Board for further details.  This seminar runs   

approximately 1 hour, which includes time for audience 

questions or discussion.     

 

A new commuter parking lot was constructed in the 

previous location of the storage facility at 115 New 

Hyde Park Road.   This lot replaces, one for one, the 

parking spaces lost from the closure of 2nd Avenue.  



           SUMMER 2019 Village of  New Hyde Park 



    CALENDAR OF EVENTS  

 

Wed. 9/11 Zoning Board of Appeals 

 7:30 pm  Village Hall 

Sat. 9/14 Village Community Day  

 Sponsored by Northwell Health     

 Memorial Park    

 11 am - 4 pm  

Sun. 9/15 Rain date Community Day                   

Thurs. 9/19 Village Board Meeting 

 8:00 pm  Village Hall 

Wed. 10/2 Architectural Review Board 

 7:30 pm  Village Hall 

Thurs. 10/3 Village Board Meeting 

                        8:00 pm Village Hall 

Wed. 10/9 Zoning Board of Appeals 

 7:30 pm  Village Hall 

Mon. 10/14 Columbus Day Holiday 

           Village Offices Closed 

 No Sanitation Pick Up  

Thurs. 10/17 Village Board Meeting 

 7:30 pm  Village Hall 

Tues. 11/5 Election Day 

 No Sanitation Pick Up  

 Village Hall Open 

Wed. 11/6       Architectural Review Board 

 7:30 pm  Village Hall 

Thurs. 11/7 Village Board Meeting 

                        8:00 pm  Village Hall 

Mon. 11/11 Veteran’s Day  

 Village Offices Closed 

 No Sanitation Pick Up 

 Veteran’s Day Ceremony 

 10:45 am   

 Front Lawn Village Hall 

Wed. 11/13 Zoning Board of Appeals 

 7:30 pm  Village Hall 

Thurs. 11/21 Village Board Meeting 

 8:00 pm  Village Hall 

 

 Village of  New Hyde Park      SUMMER  2019 

SANITATION SCHEDULE CHANGE  

Columbus Day  

Monday, October 14 

Garbage for north side POSTPONED and 

rescheduled to Tuesday, October 15 

Tuesday, October 15 

Garbage collection for entire Village. 

Newspapers for the north side. 

Election Day 

Tuesday, November 5 

Garbage for south side POSTPONED and   

rescheduled to Wednesday, November 6 

Wednesday, November 6 

Garbage collection for south side. 

Newspapers for north side. 

Recyclables for the entire Village. 

Veterans Day 

Monday, November 11 

Garbage for north side POSTPONED and              

rescheduled to Tuesday,  November 12 

Tuesday, November 12 

Garbage collection for the entire Village. 

Newspapers for the north side. 

 

 Garbage, newspapers, and recyclables cannot 

be put curbside before 7:00 pm on the day    

prior to pick up.    

 DPW provides two bulk and one e-waste 

pickup every week, excluding holidays, on an 

appointment basis only. Call the DPW to     

schedule a special bulk or an e-waste pick up. 

 Please ensure all trash items are secure before 

placing curbside for pick up. This will help 

prevent trash, papers, boxes, and recyclables 

from blowing into the street or neighbor’s 

property. 

 Empty trash receptacles left curbside all day 

are unsightly and could be a sign that the home 

is unattended.   Place empty trash receptacles 

in the rear of your property. If your neighbor’s 

empty receptacles are left curbside, please help 

out and move them to the side or rear of the 

property. 
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                          Village of New Hyde Park 

    VISIT OUR WEBSITE AT WWW.VNHP.ORG 

Mayor:                Lawrence J. Montreuil 

Deputy Mayor:   Donna Squicciarino 

Trustees:            Richard Coppola, Jr. 

                            Richard Pallisco 

                            Rainer Burger 

Village Clerk’s Office:                                   354-0022 
 (M-F) 8:45AM– 4:15PM                                                  
Dept of Public Works:                                   354-0064 
 (M-F) 9:00AM– 3:00PM 
   
Village Court:                                                 354-6330 

Building Department:                                   354-0022 

Fire Department & Ambulance:                  742-3300  

VILLAGE OF NEW HYDE PARK 

OFFICIAL REPORT 

SUMMER  2019 

1420 JERICHO TPKE. 

NEW HYDE PARK, NY 11040 

New Hyde Park Village 

COMMUNITY DAY 

Sponsored by Northwell Health 

Saturday, September 14, 2019 
(rain date Sunday, Sept. 15) 

11:00 am - 4:00 pm 

Memorial Park 

Merchants, Music, Food, 

Beverages, 

Children’s Inflatables & Games 

Musical performance by       

His Boy Elroy, sponsored by 

Katie McBride Foundation and the 

New Hyde Park Funeral Home. 


